
  
   

  
 

  

 
District Business and Advisory Services 

           
Bulletin: 25-008 

     

 
  

For Santa Clara School Districts 
 

Date:    November 7, 2024   
 

To: District Chief Business Officers 
 District Directors of Fiscal Services 
 District Human Resources and Payroll Managers 
  

From: Susan Ady, Director - District Business Services 
 Nghia Do, Advisor - District Business Services 

 

Re:   Payroll Close Deadlines & Hard Lock Reminder 
 

The purpose of this bulletin is to inform districts that beginning January 1, 2025, all payroll hard lock deadlines will 
be strictly enforced. District payroll will be due at 5:00PM on the payroll close date (in red) along with the PAY510 
prelist, error-free STRS F496 and PERS Macro reports according to the payroll processing calendar. A hard lock on 
all payrolls will then be implemented at 8:00 AM on the following first legal day (in yellow). To accommodate 
credential holds and prevent the possibility of multiple payroll authorizations, signed district payroll 
authorizations will now be due by 12:00 PM on the first legal day. 
 
Please note, during this time districts will not be able to make any changes to any pay periods until Technology 
Services has completed their process. An email notification will be sent out once districts are unlocked. 
 

 

      
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please distribute this memo within your District as deemed appropriate. 
 


